Committee of Management Newsletter
Edition 3 December 2011

Celebrating Christmas, Celebrating Committees of Management

Welcome to the third edition of the Voluntary committee of management newsletter. This edition, we reveal details on a new program to assist local communities in their work to protect and enhance the environment, discuss Neighbourhood Safer Places, announce the release of a new survey, celebrate the contribution of a valued committee member, and more.
I am pleased to announce, as of 1 July 2011, The Department of Sustainability and Environment (DSE) made the move to Regional Services. There are five Regions each with a Regional Director; Port Phillip Region (Rodney Warren, RD), North East Region (Peter Farrell, RD), North West Region (Alan Goodwin, RD), South West Region (Laurie Dwyer, RD) and Gippsland Region (Mike Timpano, RD). The new structure will give DSE a more visible presence across the state, with the capacity to act and respond at a local level. Committee contacts in Public Land Services remain the same. 
I would like to thank you all for your hard work in 2011 and wish you a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe new year.  

Tony Edgar

General Manager 

Regional Services 

Consulting With Your Community – How Do You Do It? 
How do you consult with your community? Have you got some tips to share? The Department of Sustainability and Environment has created a survey to get an understanding of how committees of management across the state consult with their community. Its purpose is to learn how it is currently done and how we can improve the process in the future.

The survey will take no more than ten minutes of your time and your personal data will be kept confidential. If you are no longer associated with a committee, your input is still welcome. To complete the survey visit http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/8NX72GZ. 
Applications Now Open for $20 million Communities for Nature Grant Programs

Committees of management are encouraged to apply for the Communities for Nature grants. 

The $20 million Communities for Nature Grants program, launched by the Victorian Government, aims to support local communities in their work to protect and enhance the environment.

The funding is aimed at supporting those local community groups that play such an important role in protecting the environment. 

The Communities for Nature program is $20 million over four years supporting small projects with grants of to $10,000 and large projects with grants of between $10,000 and $150,000.

The first round of funding is now open and closes on 19 December 2011. We aim to provide encouragement and support to local groups to take practical action on cleaning up our waterways, tackling pests and planting native vegetation.

Further funding rounds will be announced as the program progresses. Single or multi year projects that are planned to be completed within one to four years are eligible for funding.

For more information, visit www.dse.vic.gov.au/communitiesfornature.
Considering Climate Change
The Earth's climate has changed over the last century.
The Victorian Government is committed to action that will protect our environment, promote sustainable living and support our economy. Accordingly, the Climate Change Act 2010 came into effect on 1 July 2011. The Climate Change Act creates a legal framework for key actions and initiatives in responding to climate change in Victoria.

In November, Warneet Foreshore committee of management member, Sammy Margetts attended the “Considering climate in decision making” workshop held by the Department of Sustainability and Environment. The workshop was aimed at introducing participants to the Act and making them aware how it will impact on future decision making for their reserve. 

Ms Margetts said the workshop gave her some understanding of The Act and provided her with new ideas relating to effective public land management. Ms Margetts found the discussions around the different decision making tools and how they work in practice very beneficial. Also important, Ms Margetts said were the discussions around assessing the future vulnerability and adaptive capacity of coastal assets and the need for committee members to be proactive not reactive when it comes to climate change. 

To learn more about the Climate change Act 2010 visit: http://www.dse.vic.gov.au/conservation-and-environment/climate-change. 

Toongabbie Hall Gets a Makeover
Twenty years ago the future for the Toongabbie Mechanics Institute was looking grim as the hall had fallen into a state of disrepair. The walls of the hall needed bolstering and emergency internal bracing was needed to prevent the hall collapsing in strong winds.  But a hard working committee and support from local, state and federal government over many years has managed to turn it around.  The hall has undergone a major refurbishment and is now looking to increase its usage. The Toongabbie Mechanics Institute was listed on the National Estate register in 1992 and is now listed on the Victorian Heritage Register.

“We are currently seeking permission from Heritage Victoria to install heating.
This will make the hall more user friendly during the winter,” said Tracey Anton, spokesperson for the Committee of Management. 

“It is a stunning old hall and with increased usage for functions, especially weddings, we are hoping to derive an economic benefit through improved exposure to a broader audience. Extra funds will then assist our committee to attend to the normal upkeep of the hall.”

The Committee also has two grant applications pending, one to host an historic photo display and another to digitalise historic photos from the township. 
Visit http://toongabbie.vic.au/history for more information.

If your committee has a story to tell, please email Voluntary.Committees@dse.vic.gov.au.

Goodbye and Thank You Arthur Sweatman

Prior to retiring from committee life, Arthur Sweatman recently completed more than 40 years as a volunteer. He is to be congratulated for giving Northern Bellarine lengthy and sustained service, which has been highly valued.

Arthur was initially a member of the Indented Head Foreshore Association then followed this with membership of the Bellarine Bayside Foreshore Committee.

Over his time as a volunteer, Arthur showed great allegiance to the Northern Bellarine area through his committee membership. Whether the issue at hand was infrastructure redevelopment or solving foreshore problems, Arthur always looked to the future by seeking environmentally sensitive and sustainable options. 

Arthur's passion for this coastal area, solid commitment and infective enthusiasm were equalled by his inventiveness. This inventiveness led to an innovation that was a finalist in the Victorian Coastal Awards in 2008 (Environmental Design Category).  Through his involvement in the development of removable power heads, Arthur played a significant role in the conversion of holiday parks back to open space in the off-season. 

Arthur has not re-nominated for a position due to health reasons. His devotion to the area, his knowledge and commitment will be greatly missed. Members of the committee and DSE staff wish him well.

Update on Survey of Committee Volunteers

With DSE’s comprehensive survey of voluntary committees of management still underway, the department would like to thank all committee members for their contribution so far. The survey, which is set to profile volunteer attitudes and experiences to an unprecedented degree, appears to have been well-received and the response rate has been excellent. 

While the detailed analysis of the survey results won’t be completed until early 2012, some early insights from findings already analysed indicate that the Committee experience is indeed varied across Victoria. 

Some of these early results, for example, show that most Committee members (94%, or nearly 7,900 individuals) belong to Committees in regional Victoria (i.e. excluding metropolitan Melbourne and the municipalities of Yarra Ranges and Mornington Peninsula). 

Two-thirds of all volunteer Committee members are male. According to the research, for reserves dedicated to sport and recreation the gender split is even more pronounced. However, for public halls or mechanics institutes, the second most common reserve type, the male to female ratio is more equal. 

Nearly 90% of volunteers belong to fairly large Committees (with greater than 6 members). Only a small fraction of Committees (4%) have fewer than 4 members. 

This is just a taste of the survey’s findings, and you can look forward to more information on the results in 2012. If you have any questions about this project, contact Alex Gunn on (03) 9412 4237 or alex.gunn@dse.vic.gov.au. 

Neighbourhood Safer Place – A Place of Last Resort
A Neighbourhood Safer Place is a place designated by a municipal council as a place that may, as a last resort, provide shelter for people from the immediate life-threatening effects of a bushfire. Neighbourhood Safer Places are identified from amongst existing places or buildings that have been assessed by the Country Fire Authority as suitable.
As the delegated land manager, a Committee of Management is not obliged to consent to the reserve being designated as a Neighbourhood Safer Place. Should the Committee agree to the site being designated, it should be noted that under provisions of the Country Fire Authority Act 1958, the relevant municipal council is responsible for insurance, signage, maintenance and undertaking an annual assessment of the area to determine its continued suitability. There is no expectation that the Committee will undertake maintenance activities additional to the existing management requirements of the reserve.

There is a legislative requirement for the municipal council to obtain consent from the land manager and tenants prior to designation therefore the proposed designation of a Crown land reserve as a Neighbourhood Safer Place is conditional on Council obtaining written consent from the Committee. Under the provisions of the Country Fire Authority Act 1958 the relevant municipal council may decommission a designated Neighbourhood Safer Place if the occupier has withdrawn consent to the designation.

DSE has prepared a package for Committees of Management on their rights in regards to Neighbourhood Safer Place – A Place of Last Resort.

If you would like a copy of the package please contact your local regional office.
Alternative Funding for Green Projects 
Committees of management are encouraged to apply for funding made available through court-ordered penalties.
 

Under State laws the Magistrates Court could direct a company or individual found guilty of environmental pollution to fund a community environmental project instead of, or in addition to, paying a fine.
   

The Environment Protection Authority (EPA) program tasked with managing the funds - Inspiring Environmental Solutions (IES) - ensured that projects are of benefit to both the environment and community affected by the pollution.

  

Director of the EPA, Jason Borg said the beauty of the IES program is that the funds come from an environmental offence, providing the opportunity for restorative justice for communities that have been affected.
   

The EPA gives preference to projects such as ones that benefit the affected environment in a significant and lasting manner beyond the life of the project; projects that help affected residents move towards a greater connection with their environment; projects that benefit and engage residents in each stage of the project using local relationships and networks; and projects that connect outcomes to the prosecuted offence.
   

Since 2000, and with assistance from the Court, more than $3.5 million has been directed from almost 70 prosecutions to 80 community environment projects across the State.


For more information, visit http://www.epa.vic.gov.au/projects/community-project-funding.asp. 

Rebuilding Flood Damaged Communities
Torrential rain and flooding that took place across Victoria from September 2010 to March 2011 has left regional communities with badly damaged or destroyed community infrastructure.
Approved community infrastructure projects span across the flood affect areas of the state from Panmure in the South West to Campaspe in the far north. Projects range from repairs and rebuilding of town halls, heritage buildings, playgrounds, swimming pools, sporting facilities, picnic areas and recreational walkways. 

If you have a story about rebuilding your committee assets please email Voluntary.Committees@dse.vic.gov.au.

